
 
 
 
 
 
July 1, 2015 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
RE: Case No. 12-E-0201 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, Charges, Rules 

and Regulations of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a/ National Grid for Electric Service  
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 The leaves below are being issued in compliance with the Commission’s “Order Approving Electric 
and Gas Rate Plan in Accord with Joint Proposal” (the “Order”) in Case No. 12-E-0201 issued March 15, 
2013. 
    Twelfth Revised Leaf No. 31 
    Fourteenth Revised Leaf No. 32 
    Twelfth Revised Leaf No. 33 
    Fifth Revised Leaf No. 38.1 
     
    To P.S.C. No. 214 Electricity 
 
    Effective: August 1, 2015 
 
 On February 27, 2015 the Company issued its filing in accordance with the above Order setting 
forth the rates for rate year 3 of the Joint Proposal in this case. These leaves became effective April 1, 
2015on a temporary basis. It has come to the Company’s attention that a small number of rates were 
inadvertently filed incorrectly with the February 27, 2015 filing.  This filing proposes to correct these rates 
to be consistent with the rates filed in the Joint Proposal for Rate Year 3 and is proposing to make a one 
time adjustment on customer’s bills in the August 2015 billing period. 
  

Waiver of the requirements of newspaper advertisement in accordance with Public Service Law 
§66(12) is requested for this filing since these requirements were completed with the original filing of 
February 27, 2015. Also, the Company respectfully requests that these rates become effective on August 1, 
2015 to ensure customers are being billed on the correct rate. 
 
 This filing is being made in accordance with Appendix 7-H (electronic filing system) to the 
Commission’s Codes, Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR, Appendix 7-H). 
  
 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please contact me at (315) 428-6833 or at 
Patricia.Rivers@nationalgrid.com. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
       
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Lead Rate Analyst 
       Regulation and Pricing Department 
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